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To:	AANR Members, Officers, Trustees, Region Presidents, Committee Chairs
From:	Erich E. Schuttauf, Interim Executive Director
Date:	December 31, 2018 for Later Distribution
Re:	AANR Midwinter Board Report

I appreciate this opportunity to join you for the 2019 Mid-Winter Meeting of the AANR Board of Trustees at Lake Como Resort in Pasco County, Florida. I have enjoyed serving the Association these past six months in this position, and working with President Kathy Watzel who has put in many hours on behalf of AANR.  

Here is a summary of significant developments in 2018 as well as upcoming projects. Government Affairs and legal activity assisting members is documented at the conclusion of this report and may be considered in tandem with the GA report from Tim Mullins.

Thank-You to Lake Como 
The AANR staff and I appreciate the hard work by the staff and volunteers of our host club, Lake Como.  We’re grateful for your help making the AANR meeting possible.

AANR Database Project
With thanks to the dedicated team work of chair Karen Lahey, the team and AANR staff selected the Impexium firm to facilitate, store, and revise our membership database / member management system.  The search began with an extensive list which Karen and team helped narrow after applying AANR’s criteria.  A series of question and answer demonstration sessions with finalists helped us to settle on Impexium, which showed a strong understanding of AANR, club, and region needs.  As this report is prepared, we are in the process of finalizing pricing details as well as some aspects of the agreement to ensure member privacy. Special thanks to Arlette, Judy, and Carol from our staff for their help evaluating these programs.

AANR Preparation for 2019 and 2020 Conventions
We are delighted to be working with Sun Meadow on planning for the 2019 Convention in Worley, Idaho and with Star Ranch for the 2020 Convention in McDade, Texas.  Jeff from our staff and the club compiled a list of possible advertisers for the 2019 convention program and the Government Affairs Team is exploring a workshop dedicated to nude recreation on public lands.  Our office has also held several discussions with Star Ranch about promoting the 2020 convention when that year begins.  We already had an opportunity to pitch the Ranch during a response to the Texas Monitor newspaper about nude recreation in the state and the club will promote convention in staffing a cruise table.


AANR Appreciates Planned Gift by Bob Lijurlink, Renews Planned Giving Efforts
The July 2018 convention report noted the many friends and leaders whom we lost in the year.  Since that time, we also noted the passing of AANR member Bob Lijurlink, who many will remember from his regular visits to AANR and AANR West conventions over the years.  As part of his final arrangements, Bob made a bequest to AANR in excess of twenty thousand dollars.  On the subject of planned giving, Trustee and past AANR President Bev Price has renewed promotion efforts with items to thank those who make inquiries.  We have already received new commitments (in the form of copies of testamentary instruments) from members who are with us and for which we are grateful. 

Glen Eden Open for Business
Thanks to the dedicated work of club staff, members, volunteers, and AANR West region volunteers who assisted Glen Eden Sun Club of Corona California following fires then washouts, the club is proudly welcoming guests with accommodations and day visits. A grant made possible by the AANR emergency relief fund been arranged to provide a measure of assistance.  We note the many clubs within the region that have contributed with fund raising efforts of their own, as well as strong club leadership and resolve. They’ve helped Glen Eden overcome these challenges and quickly get back to greeting nudists.
Legal and Government Affairs

Planning for National Conference of State Legislatures 2019 Underway
AANR had very strong success at the NCSL in Los Angeles thanks to help from AANR President Kathy Watzel and her husband Bob, AANR Governrnent Affairs Chair Tim Mullins, Former AANR West President Anita Panganiban, and Suzanne Schell of Laguna del Sol and Mira Vista, who joined me in staffing the booth.  In addition to productive conversations with lawmakers, staff, and Facebook personnel where we relayed nudist concerns, AANR also obtained superb “field position” for next year’s booth in Tennessee.  Our plan is to celebrate 25 years of pin designs with commemorative collector mats that attendees can use to hold their pins.  These will drive home the fact that AANR is a staple of the conference and a resource of many years.

Visit Florida Website Continues to Promote Nude Clubs and Beaches
This was mentioned in the July 2018 report but bears repeating here: AANR Florida, through incredible teamwork with South Florida Free Beaches and other clubs and naturist groups, has earned prominent treatment of nudist clubs and beaches on www.visitflorida.com ‘s website.  Visit Florida is the official arm of the state’s tourism industry and the promotion of our industry is considerable under the heading “Beaches.” Since that occurred, Visit Florida has added large “block” promotions for AANR Florida nudist clubs including Lake Como and Hidden Lake Resort.

Playalinda, Apollo Beaches on Canaveral National Seashore Have Signage Advising Nude Bathers
In 2018 an incredible milestone was achieved when the staff at Canaveral installed signs advising that nude sunbathers may be seen at Apollo parking lot #5 (Volusia County) and Playalinda parking lot #13 (Brevard) portions of the seashore.  This is the culmination of efforts that have taken decades to achieve and is simply historic. 

AANR Helping Members and Clubs
AANR President Kathy Watzel prepared an article for the January 2019 issue of The Bulletin which does a great job of cataloging the types of assistance AANR lends to members and clubs.  (The December 2018 issue notes some highlights of last year including the Canadian Swim Nights that were canceled and reinstated after Bob Campbel, Bob Dixon, and others lent a hand.) The list below 


contains recent examples which occurred one or more times in 2018.  All involved dues-paying members of the Association who requested our assistance; they largely occurred since the last report:

Social Media – Some AANR clubs and regions have had accounts suspended by Facebook, Twitter, or other social media.  AANR has worked to get privileges reinstated and to educate media about nudist concerns.  This includes phone and email communications as well as in person visits at NCSL. AANR provides tips to clubs and regions about increasing web traffic and social media presence as well.

Disputes Over Enjoying Nudity in One’s Own Backyard – There has been a significant increase in the number of members contacting us after neighbors have complained---and called law enforcement on them---over nude sunbathing. Incredibly, this often occurs when the nudity is obscured by fencing, sun porch shades, and other courtesies observed. From “ranchers” in the West who bare on their private property, to backyards on both coasts.  It is unclear whether this represents an increase in enforcement, or the word getting out about the assistance AANR offers members.  

Child Custody Disputes – during marriage dissolution proceedings where one spouse makes an issue of the other’s participation in nude recreation at home and in clubs.

Spousal Support Proceedings – One spouse uses the other’s participation in nude recreation for “ammunition” to make the other look bad in judicial proceedings that do not involve minor children.

Workplace Discipline – encountered after the employer learns of a member’s participation in nudism during off duty hours, off premises.  Members have faced employment termination.

Lender Education – Members and clubs looking to either buy/sell property on the grounds of a nudist club, or to finance improvements to same have asked us for help educating reluctant lenders about the stability and dollar value of investments in nudist accommodations. Our resource package includes Wall St. Journal and Forbes articles as well as demographic data.

Family Education – Members seek our help in some cases where they are trying to explain why they enjoy nudism to other family members, or even their faith community.  Over the past several months,  two sets of grandparents from differing states requested guidance when family showed reluctance to allow visits with grandchildren until they received additional information. 

Educating Decision-makers – Members in the Northeast sought help after their minor daughter told schoolmates (in a positive, enthusiastic, way) about a weekend trip to an AANR club and school officials investigated. That was resolved successfully. Meanwhile, a Southern couple was denied the opportunity to serve as foster parents when they disclosed participation in nudism – despite assurances they would remain when others were in their care.

Nudist Images – From ordinary nude images on a computer left for repair to aged nudist magazines by a distributor, AANR provided legal guidance on what the law allows, and prohibits, with respect to these images.  A federal court dismissed charges recently in a case to which AANR and the Naturist Society lent expertise. 

Naked Bike Ride Citation – AANR and region members from the Northwest provided financial assistance, personal support by attending legal proceedings, and written resources to a member who was alone cited among 100s of other riders. Charges dismissed!

Feel the Freedom
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